
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday,May 16, 2021

Zoom platform
In attendance:  George Banziger, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, Rebecca Phillips, Vic Elam,  Dave Ballantyne, Shari Ballantyne,Maggie Meyer, Ginnie McNeil, Cindy Taylor, and Jim Grecni, Debra Miller, and Dawn Hewitt, co-chairs. 
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:33 p.m. 
Minutes of the April meeting were approved.
DuPont Grant Pollinator Habitat Project: Update from Rebecca Phillips
At 2;00 p.m. today, Phase One of planting will begin. Planting stages are necessary because the solarization process needs summer heat on the black plastic sheeting to complete killing off invasive plants. The main planting will be done in the fall.  George asked about plants that he had wintered over; Rebecca suggested they will be donated to another public land project behind Harmar school headed up by a neighborhood volunteer. Rebecca's report is included at the end of these minutes.
DuPont Grant Solar Charging Bench Project: Update from Rebecca Phillips
The city's new Livability subcommittee will meet sometime before the end of the week. Rebecca and Dave Ballantyne have been asked to serve on the committee, and further developments will be announced after the meeting. Dawn said Michael Chisholm has continued working with the manufacturer of the solar charging bench that we expect will be included in the Lock One harbor park area.  Rebecca's report is included at the end of these minutes. 
Marietta Earth Day 2021 Wrap-up Dawn remarked that this year was strange, and hoped that next year the celebration will be back to an in-person event with more participation.
As a concluding event for Marietta's month-long celebration and as part of Interfaith Power and Light's program, GSC and MOVCA co-sponsored an outdoor screening of Kiss the Ground on April 25th in the church courtyard.  Ten people attended this first try at showing a film outdoors. Adeline said she has sent GSC members a link to IPL's online survey regarding the film, and requested that people respond. George noted that in his response he recommended adding soil scientists to the presentation to strengthen its message.
Cindy mentioned the ongoing student essay contest sponsored by MOVCA, organized and guided by the group's new special programs coordinator, Angie Iafrate. A contest web page with contest information and climate crisis information has been published: ecsparkmov.org.   
Citizens Climate Lobby update  The Marietta group will meet on Zoom tomorrow, Monday, May 17, at 7:00 p.m. Topics on the agenda include scheduling another meeting with Rep. Johnson's aide, Sam Hattrup, and a carbon pricing bill that has been introduced in Congress. Dave also mentioned that Ohio CCL assistant coordinator John Sabin has issued a challenge to CCL members "each one bring one" to increase membership and encourage attendance at meetings 

MOVCA Update
Adeline and Cindy Taylor reported on the April 29th Zoom panel discussion follow-up to Kiss the Ground hosted by MOVCA. Other projects and programs include the high school essay contest just concluded, with winners to be announced soon. and the new subcommittee, New Jobs Appalachia, that is just getting started. Anyone interested is invited to register for "What Is Your Better Vision for the Valley?", the Concerned Ohio River Residents' online webinar this coming Thursday, May 20, at 6:30 p.m. MOVCA is encouraging attendance in lieu of their own program in May. Adeline will provide a link to register.
Injection Wells update
George has no further information about responses to his testimony to the EPA to date.
Ginnie O'Neil said that FaCT Ohio is interested in creating an "Adopt-a-Well" program for Washington County, and stressed the need for an economic development component in the program. She said that study is needed to determine what, if any, economic development has resulted from the current numerous injection wells in the county. Having that info would help citizens make a case for green jobs and actions when talking to their representatives. Ginnie is soliciting people to join a small task force to structure the program. She will approach Annie and Jay Warmke as possible participants. Dawn mentioned Jay's presentation about future development and the inevitable end of fossil fuel economic dominance.

Dawn asked if there is information about the recent spill of fracking waste at Mile Run. George will be looking into the situation.
Enforcement of parking atop Marietta water well fields continues to be a problem. Dawn said continued pressure on the mayor is needed.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:07 p.m.
Next meeting: June 20, 2021 (probably on Zoom at 12:30 p.m.) 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Addendum

Rebecca Phillips - DuPont grant projects reports
Solar charging bench: Spencer Kimball, the architect for the city's Lock One Park Project, has begun to organize stakeholder meetings to get input for the project that will include our bench. The livability subgroup will hold a Zoom meeting next week, though I have not yet received the specific date. But the good news is that the project is moving forward, and we are part of the team.
Harmar riverbank planting: 

· As most of you know, the first planting of Phase One is being done on May 16, beginning at 2:00 PM. Shrubs and some native perennials are being purchased from Davis Nursery and delivered by project designer Andrew Clovis. Others were rescued from the site and will be replanted. Others have been grown from seed collected by volunteers. Phase Two will be planted in the fall.

· The city has provided water for the site. We will need to bring our own hoses  each time as  there is no place at the site to store one. Question: do we want to borrow the church's hose, purchase our own and store it at the church, or have each watering volunteer bring their own each time? (Yes, we will almost certainly need to water at least through summer 2022, after which the plants may be okay with just rainwater.)

· Very enthusiastic plants are attempting to force their way through the solarization plastic and have succeeded in coming through some of the gaps between the plastic sheets. Does anyone have any extra black plastic? Unfortunately, I donated the plastic sheets we removed to a solarization project behind Harmar School, before the invaders made their appearance.

· Speaking of invaders, more have moved in since the removal of most of the ditch lilies, so the May 16 volunteers will be doing some removal as well as planting. (Sorry: we tried to get them all.)

· We need to try to refasten some of the solarization  plastic more tightly to the ground. The less space returning plants have to poke their little heads out of the ground, the faster they are likely to die. (Apologies for being gruesome.)

